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Weekly Newsletter Thursday 13th March 2025 
 

Freshwater & Yarmouth 

C.E. Primary 
The purpose of the Federation of the Church Schools of Shalfleet  

and Freshwater & Yarmouth is to educate children in an atmosphere of Christian love where all achieve the 

very best they can, now and throughout their lives. 

 http://fosay.co.uk                                Headteacher: Mrs. E Grainger 

                                              Deputy Headteacher: Mrs. G Westhorpe 

 

RESPECT ● RESILIENCE● RELATIONSHIPS 
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Over a school year, we are due to open for 190 days 

which equates to 380 sessions with registration in the 

morning at 8.35am and after lunch in the afternoon. 

Attendance is affected if a pupil is not present at school 

for any whole session including registration. 

 

Attendance 

Attendance Target  100% 

Attendance for the last week 

 

95.68% 

 

Attendance This Year 93.12% 

http://fosay.co.uk/
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Important Information 

 

                                                                

    

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your Diary  

 

Thursday 20th March – Cove Class to Owl and Monkey Haven  

Friday 21st March – Solent Class Sharing Assembly 

Friday 21st March – Red Nose Day – Red Mufti Day 

Wednesday 26th March – Parent Forum 

Wednesday 26th March - Community Connector Drop In      

service with Adam Tucker 9am – 12pm 

  

Friday 28th March – PTA Mother’s Day Afternoon Tea – please 

see poster below 

Thursday 3rd April – Beach Class to Shalfleet Primary 

Friday 4th April – Easter Worship – Everyone Welcome 

Friday 4th April – Last Day of Term 

Monday 21st April – Bank Holiday 

Tuesday 22nd April – Children return to school 

 

                                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Development Days 

Our last remaining development days will be on 

Monday 2nd June  

Monday 28th July 

Tuesday 29th July 

School we will closed on these days 

 

Menu for the week ahead 

Week 2 

Monday – Cheese and Tomato Pizza or 

Vegetable Fajita 

Crunchy Chocolate Mousse 

Tuesday – Beef Bolognese or Chinese 

Vegetable Noodles 

Apple and Cinnamon Sponge with 

Custard 

Wednesday – Roast Pork or Winter 

Vegetable Hotpot 

Fruits of the Forest Jelly 

Thursday – Chicken and Vegetable Pie or 

Macaroni Cheese 

Chocolate Cookie 

Friday – Crispy Chicken Burger or Quorn 

dippers 

Orange Glazed Sticky Sponge Pudding 

Jacket potatoes and pasta are available 

every day. 

Baguettes are available on Tuesdays and 

Thursdays 

 

   

 

Let the Lord be your guide into the 

future. Trust him and he will help 

you 

Psalm 37:5 
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We value and respect everyone within an atmosphere of 

Christian love. Our welcoming community builds strong 

relationships and is dedicated to supporting everyone to flourish 

academically, emotionally, socially and culturally through an 

excellent and engaging curriculum. 

Our Mission Statement 

Values 
Our three R’s are incredibly important to us. They represent 

qualities we believe everyone can identify with, regardless of 

age or role in our conscious community. They are the backbone 

to the conscious community as a whole. 

Attendance 
We prioritise the attendance of all children at 

our school and recognise the very strong link 

between attendance and academic success, 

When you register your child at our school, you 

have a legal duty to ensure that your child 

attends every day that the school is open 

except in a small number of circumstances 

such as being too ill to attend or being given 

permission for an absence in advance (not 

holidays). 

We will work together to help overcome any 

attendance issues. 

Wellbeing 

We acknowledge that mental health and wellbeing is of 

central importance and intrinsic to our lives. 

We believe having a mentally healthy community is 

about being able to work together through any 

challenges and that everyone is feeling supported, 

heard, accepted, valued and empowered. 

It is of paramount importance that if there is anything 

you feel is affecting your child’s wellbeing or 

educational experience that you get in contact with us. 
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Mr Westhorpe’s joke of the week 

My dog accidentally swallowed a bog of Scrabble tiles. 

 We took him to the vets last night………No word yet! 

 

Red Nose Day 2025 

Red Nose Day will be held on Friday 21st 

March.  

Your child may come to school wearing 

red mufti for a donation.  

Suggested donation £1 

Outstanding Payments 

 

We are coming to the end of the financial year, please log 

on to Scopay to check for any outstanding balances that 

may be due. 

 

Please make sure that all monies owing to school are paid 

in full. If your child will continue to have school dinners, 

please make sure you have put enough credit on the 

account to cover any future payments. 

 

If you are experiencing financial difficulties, please do 

contact the office. All calls will be dealt with in the strictest 

of confidence. 

 

  

World Book Day 

 

Thank you to everyone who took 

part in World Book Day.  

You all looked fantastic! 

 

 

Sports Round up 

The U11s girls travelled to Gatten & Lake for a Quarter final 

football fixture this week. In the first half the girls were 

kicking up quite a slope but had no issues and quickly took 

a 2-0 lead, Nina scoring both goals. As half time 

approached, Nina completed her hat trick to take a 3-0 

half time lead. The defensive line was doing a great job 

with Amelie and Eden performing really well. Esme, Ettie 

and Scarlett were doing lots of running in midfield and 

supplying Nina with lots of chances, Nina scored two more 

in the second half to complete a great 5-0 win. Newchurch 

await the girls at home in the semifinals. Well done to all 

the girls that have played in all games, a great 

achievement to have made it to this stage. 

 

Amazing! Good Luck Girls! 

 

Ice cream tubs 

Beach class need clean ice cream tubs 

with lids. If you have any that you are 

not using and could donate, please 

could you drop them in to the school 

office. 
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Birthdays 

10th March – 16th March 

Annabelle    Angelina 

Zac   Benji 

Ida   Elsie 

  

 Happy birthday 

to you! 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports Tokens 

Osbourne - 17                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

Lifeboat - 15 

Needles - 51 

Lighthouse – 30 

Well done to 

Needles for 

collecting the most 

tokens this week. 

Well done! 

LAST WEEK’S GOLD AWARD WINNERS WERE: 

 
Beach Class: Hope, Hugo, Ethan, Tobias and George 

 

Cove Class: Albie, Olivia and Henry 

 

Bay Class: Vinnie, Curtis, Ashleigh and Annabelle 

 

River Class: The Whole Class 

 

Coast Class: Kai, Arya and Lily 

 

Solent Class: Freddie, Kaiden, Rohan and Frankie 

 

Ocean Class: The Whole Class and James and Tilly 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

 

 
                                                                                                                             

                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

                                                                                                                                                                           

 

Outdoor learning 

Golden Welly  

No welly award last 

week. 

Who will be this 

week’s award 

winner? 

Keep an eye out! 

 

 

 

 

 

Class Attendance 

last week 

 Well done to 

River Class for 

receiving 97.69% 

attendance for 

last week. 

Well done 

everyone! 

 

 

 



   

  Page 6 of 8 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What have Little Stars Pre School been up to! 

Shrove Tuesday celebrations were in full flow all week! With practice races at school before the 

big day in Yarmouth! Little Stars along with the whole school had great fun in Yarmouth taking 

part in the races! We even got to meet a friendly Malyshag & TRex! Lots of cheering and smiling 

from everyone!  

Of course, back at school pancakes were on the menu and enjoyed by all whilst listening to the 

story Mr Wolfs Pancakes. 

Other things we have been up too: exploring lemons and limes, creating Moana’s raft to       

support our singing and dancing sessions, celebrating World Book Day and lots more! 
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School Details 

Email – yarmouth@fosay.co.uk 

Phone – 01983 7603456 

  Website – fosay.co.uk  

 

WE ARE A NUT FREE SCHOOL 

Please can we remind you that we are a nut free 

school. 

Please do not give your child any nut containing 

products for their snack or in their lunch box. This 

includes Nutella or any other chocolate nut spreads 

and Kinder Bueno bars. 

 

mailto:yarmouth@fosay.co.uk
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